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MARPLE >> The residential
plan for the former Don
Guanella property will be
back before Marple plan-
ners later this week.
The Marple Planning

Commission Thursday
night will hear the prelim-
inary land development/
subdivision plan for Sproul
Road Developers to build
140 single and twin homes
on 39 acres of the 213-acre
tract along Sproul and Reed
roads in the Broomall sec-
tion of the township. Build-
ing homes on the back two
lots of the property is con-
sidered a by-right usage be-
cause it is zoned as residen-
tial.
This will be the first

meeting to discuss the plan,
or the developer’s commer-
cial-use plan for the prop-
erty, in more than a year.
What will be presented

is a scaled-back version of
a previously presented res-

idential plan to build ap-
proximately 230 homes
on the property and to
build up the institution-
ally-zoned front portion of
the property, right along
Sproul Road. The latest
proposal, per what was re-
viewed by the Delaware
County Planning Commis-
sion at its July 18 meeting,
aims to build up the prop-
erty and still retain almost
50 acres for open space.
Keeping as much green
space as possible has been
a point of contention for
open space advocates and
the developer as they’ve
gone back and forth about
any sort of development of
the property.
The latest plans would

keep the DonGuanella foot-
print as open space, but use
that as themain entrance to
the homes that will be built
behind it. A second entrance
is proposed just above Car-
dinal O’Hara High School.
The county’s planning de-
partment found fault with

emergency access being
only available from Sproul
Road, and said there should
be another entrance. The
department also recom-
mended walking trails and
connectivity to the Darby
Creek Greenway.
At that July meeting,

members of the public in-
quired about stormwater
management, sewage sys-
tem access and, as has been
a frequent talking point,
traffic. OneMarple resident
said called the plan “dead”
because it was not a com-
plete project.
Because the county plan-

ning commission is only an
advisory board their recom-
mendations do not need to
be incorporated into the
plans.
A residential plan has

never been developer Peter
Miller’s primary focus for
the property.
He has long wanted to

build up the 38-acre foot-
print of the Don Guanella
Village as a mixed-use de-

velopment called TownCen-
ter at Marple Preserve that

would include a supermar-
ket, senior-living residence,

restaurants and other retail
outlets. An additional nine
acres will be used for active
recreational space to total
47 acres of development.
Over 160 of the remain-
ing acres would be left un-
touched.
A tentative sale price be-

tween the developer and the
Archdiocese of Philadelphia
was listed at $30 million. A
pending civil trial between
the archdiocese and the
Delaware County Board
of Assessment lists an as-
sessed property value of ap-
proximately $41.4 million.
The archdiocese is arguing
the property is not worth
more than $10 million for
myriad reasons include that
the property should be ap-
propriately asses as “agri-
cultural reserve or “forest
reserve” space.
The Marple Planning

Commission will meet at 7
p.m. Thursday in the lower
level meeting room of the
township municipal build-
ing.
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UPPERDARBY >> The first official
meeting required by law to dis-
cussion renovation and expan-
sion of an Upper Darby elemen-
tary school has been scheduled.
The school board Tuesday night

passed a resolution approving a
public hearing on Jan. 7, 2020, to
get official testimony for a $27.2
million project to build up Aron-
imink Elementary School to ex-
pand its student enrollment from
approximately 250 to 700. A pub-
lic hearing is required by Act 34 of
1973 and the Pennsylvania School
Code before any construction, or
the entering into a contract for
construction for a substantial ad-
dition to a current school building.

Renovating and expanding the
school is part of a district-wide at-
tempt to ease overcrowding in dis-
trict schools and to bring students
back into district-owned facili-
ties and back into district bound-
aries (Walter M. Senkow Elemen-
tary students are bused to a leased
building inGlenolden). Thedistrict

administration offices within the
Aronimink building will move out
to a leased office space in Haver-
ford to openup 11,000more square
feet for education use in the 54,500
square-foot building.
At present, there are 15 class-

rooms to serve students in grades
one through five.

A 36,000 square-foot addition
to the current building will in-
clude a new gym and more edu-
cational space to bring the over-
all number of classrooms in the
school to 34.
Before the mandated public

hearing the district had a num-
ber of meetings with various
school and community organiza-
tions since the summer to discuss
the plans for the renovation and
expansion.
The district is required to ad-

vertise the hearing at least 20
days before the hearing. District
Solicitor Kyle Berman said adver-
tisement will start on Dec. 4.
Renovation of the building is

scheduled to begin in April and
building addition construction
in May.

The Delaware County Planning
Commission heard the final land
development plans at its Oct. 17
meeting.
At the samemeeting, the board

tabled further action on the proj-
ect’s Phase III construction doc-
umentation. Superintendent Dan
McGarry said an action to hold off
on this documentation is due in
part for a lack of response from
the Upper Darby Zoning Hearing
Board’s Oct. 22meetingwhere the
district asked for a variance in re-
gard to the height of the proposed
building addition.
Board President Rachel Mitch-

ell approved the actionwith reser-
vations, saying after the meeting
she didn’t want to spend money
on more planning, “but we need
the space in our schools.”
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Hearing set for Aronimink school expansion in U.D.
Renovating and expanding the school
is part of a district-wide attempt
to ease overcrowding in district
schools and to bring students back
into district-owned facilities and
back into district boundaries (Walter
M. SenkowElementary students
are bused to a leased building in
Glenolden).
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The marked up plans for the 213-acre tract of plan that
shows where 140housing units will be placed on a total of
39acres of the former Don Guanella school property.
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